

February 20, 1956

Mr. Norman L. Maguire 1420 Columbia Drive N. E. Albuquerque, New Mexico

Dear Sir,

The purpose of this letter is to verify your report of recention of our station during the special broadcast for the National Radio Club on the morning of February 13, 1956.

It may interest you to know that you are the only one so far from New Mexico who has reported in. The farthest member to report in was a fellow in San Diego, Calif. He says he's using a TW artenna hooked into a Hallicrafters. Can't figure how he got the impedences to match. I also latched onto three reports around Oklahoma City.

I'm sorry also that there was so much interference from stations on with freq. checks etc. I was hoping I could get just one card out of old Mexico. I had plenty from the East Coast and even one from Canada. That station in Florida did a good job of lousing up the boys in the southeast. My map shows a big gap in there.

Thanks for the report and the best of luck on future DXing.

Sincerely,

W8UF0

Richard F. Deitz Chief Engineer
Radio Station WESK
Uscanaba, Michigan